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Tourism Futures
Minutes of the Tourism Futures Meeting held on Wednesday 21st January 2009 at 9.30 a.m. at City College Brighton and Hove

	Present

Liz Brand
(LB)

Visit Brighton

Catherine Carkeet
(CC)

Tourism South East

Sue Constable
(SCo)

VT Training 

Wayne Edmunds
(WE)

Jobcentre Plus

Angela Gaitani
(AG)

Brighton & Hove Econ. Dev. 
Debra Golding
(DG)

Finance CCBH

Nikki Homewood
(NH)

Brighton Housing Trust

Claire Mitchell
(CM)

Engage Solutions

Naomi Nunan
(NN)

Project Co-ordinator CCBH

Linda Shaw
(LS)
Working Links

Sandra Slaughter
(SS)
Zanzi Ltd vice S Campbell

Paul Stoggles
(PS)
LSC Sussex

Jo Wren
(JW)
Princes Trust

Jill Armstrong
(JA)

Administrator CCBH

Apologies

Diane Abbot
(DA)

Train to Gain

Adam Bates
(AB)

Brighton & Hove Government Soozie Campbell
(SC)

Brighton City Centre Man.

Gavin Stewart
(GS)

Hove Town Centre Manager

Charlie Turner
(CT)

Care Co-ops
 



	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

PS welcomed members to the meeting and asked that they introduce themselves.  

PS welcomed Liz Brand and Jo Wren to their first meeting and all members to the first meeting of 2009.

	2.
	Minutes of the meeting held on 18th November 2008  

The Minutes were accepted as an accurate record of the meeting.



	3.


	Matters arising and actions taken since previous meetings

3.1 Tourism Futures copy for Brighton and Hove Business Forum is an ongoing item and copy continues to be essential to advertise the group’s activities.  It was noted that the following events had been reported:

· 27th February at 6.30 p.m. an evening networking event for Tourism Futures Forum at the Brighton Sea Life Centre in conjunction with Brighton Visitor and Tourism  Futures. SASSCO will help with security and the College was being asked to help with the catering.

· The Tourism Forum on 11th February, to include ‘selling on’.

· 18-20 September White Air in collaboration with Food Partnership, volunteers were being called for to help with the event.

· 4-7 June UK Corporate Games, volunteers were being called for to help with the event.

· Chilli Festival

· Tourism Futures Conference 11th February (see later)

3.2
Visit to Sam Eastwood.  CM had met with Sam Eastwood and arranged a meeting with retailers in Churchill Square on 29th of this month.

3.3
Lawrences of Hove Retail Case Studies.  NN reported that Lawrences of Hove had found that their sales were up 40% in December after the training by Ellie Kidson.  It was agreed that an article in the Argus before the Tourism Forum Conference on 11th February would be helpful, if available.

3.4 Charter Instructions.  NN reported that she had written the instructions on using the Charter and that there would be a meeting with the College Skills Advisors and Claire Mitchell.  It was agreed that it would be helpful to visit new stores opening in Brighton to introduce the Charter to them.  LB agreed to let CM have a contact name for the new Aldi opening in London Road shortly.  LB agreed to investigate and report back on the developments in the London and Lewes Roads.

3.5 PS reported that he had promoted the Tourism Futures and Tourism Forum to his colleagues.
3.6 Video.  NN reported that it had been agreed to use ‘Here comes the Boss’ to produce the video.  This had taken place and seven or eight employers had been filmed explaining their career development and employment.  This could be used as a training video and would be shown at the Tourism Forum.


It was noted that it could be used by Schools and agreed that Dan Shelley should be contacted to promote this.  The video will be on the Tourism Futures website for use.  AG agreed to speak to Dan Shelley regarding this and CC agreed to pass information about the video to Tourism South East.  It was also noted that a CD Rom could be produced from the video and this could be offered for purchase.

3.7 LABGI bid.  This was in hand.  Form submitted and SLA signed.

3.8 Kemp Town Traders.  NN reported that she had contacted the leader of the Kemp Town Traders several times but had received no reply.  It was agreed that NN and CC would try once more.  It was felt that a non-returnable deposit on free courses could make them more valuable to participants.  It was noted that information could be distributed through the Visit Brighton newsletter.

3.9 Train to Gain.  PS reported that clarification of funding for short modules would be received later this month.


	4.
	Economic Downturn

It was reported that the Centre for Cities had forecast that by 2011 there could be between 2,400 – 7,400 employment losses in Brighton and Hove compared with a forecast of 20,000 in Manchester so the City compares quite well.

The loss of Woolworth meant 400 unemployed but of these only 18% claimed ‘Job Seekers Allowance’ so it appears that there were many part-time, student or retired workers in Woolworths.

CC commented that the Tourism South East had no facts and figures just stories but it appears to be very patchy with some places doing well and others not so well.  The Grand is doing very well whilst the Ramada is making cut price offers.  There are redundancies in hospitality and retail and less work in weddings as people cut back on their wedding plans.

It was agreed that employers need to be approached to retain staff because it would take more expense to replace and retrain staff than retaining them through slow periods.

SEEDA, LSE and Jobcentre Plus are preparing a regional response in the form of a report on what to do regarding the recession.  This highlights the need to help businesses before they make redundancies or are forced to close.  Jobcentre Plus and Business Link plan to go into businesses to see if they can help using Publicly Financed Services.

Help would be available for people made redundant through the LSE who were refocusing services and Jobcentre Plus had produced a leaflet ‘Find Your Way’ for employers.  JCP was also offering ‘golden hallos’ to employers to recruit people which included ‘Train to Gain’ as part of the package.  There had been claims after Christmas from construction workers.

JCP is looking to work with people who are able to help – ‘Call Centres’, ‘Public Sector’, ‘Care Sector’.  There would be a PET with Brighton Pier and Butlins in Bognor Regis is being regenerated.  There will be a Public Sector event to show what the NHS could do.

‘Skills for Productivity’ are to be highlighted through courses etc.  SEEDA has £200,000 for online marketing – ‘Winning in the Downturn’.  There will be relief packages for businesses from the Council in collaboration with other associations and AG will provide NN with leaflets on this for the Tourism Forum and Conference.



	5.
	TF Project Performance 

NN reported that the following courses and training had been provided:


Already 
To be 
Total
Target


Trained
Trained

Assisting to get a job
32
10
42
20

Businesses Assisted
28
12
40
15

Skills Development
39
30
69
40

Skills for Life
13
10
23
15

Level 2 Qualification
  8
35
43
35

It was agreed this was a good project performance.  It was suggested that NN should contact SEEDA regarding more funding and in particular for Brilliant Brighton training.



	6.
	Tourism Forum and Conference – 11th February 2009 

CM reported that flyers had been sent out for the Conference.  CM asked that members provide information on training and careers for bags which were to be handed out at the Conference.  It was suggested that schools should be alerted to the Careers Presentations.  CC offered to help with leaflets.  The University of Brighton were interested in the event but could not provide a stand due to staffing issues.  The Brighton Dive Centre would be at the display but there were not many employers displaying so it could not be advertised as an Employment Fair.

Twenty-eight out of Fifty businesses were coming to the Conference with more coming to the Forum later in the day.  People wishing to attend should RSVP to CM as soon as possible.  There is a need for more businesses to attend and it was suggested that publicity should be placed in papers and newsletters.  NN agreed to ask Brian Bell at the College to take photographs of the event.



	7.
	CESP Review
AG reported that the Evaluation of the City Skills Plan by ‘Rubicon’ had reviewed all partner’s activities and now a framework to monitor future activities was being established.  The City Employment Plan was vital at this time and there will be a meeting on 22nd January regarding short, medium and long term priorities to help the unemployed.  This will investigate how to help businesses, help retention and development, investment, employment rates, skills and working more effectively.


	8.
	Updates from each member

8.1
Brilliant Brighton


NN reported that the Brilliant Brighton training was progressing and that the Website was in hand.

8.2
Brighton Homeless


NH reported that the Centre would be undergoing renovation and it was hoped that after that it would be available for other events.


The Catering training was going well with a training chef, Giancarlo Caldesi, willing to endorse the Centre.  Facilities would be advertised later in 2009.  Negotiations were in hand to provide catering for Brighton and Hove Albion.
8.3 Council


It was noted that Conference bookings were looking good this year and into 2010/11.

8.4
Princes Trust

JW reported that the Princes Trust was looking to start training in retail and sales.

8.5 Tourism PET.  LS reported that the Tourism PET had extended placements, there had been plenty of placements for students but little employment at the end of the course.  However, there had been good feedback from employers who provided the places and quotes on the benefit of the system would be obtained by LS and passed to NN.  The PET for Brighton Pier was in hand using the ‘stepping stones course’.

8.6 Engage

The success of the Jury’s Inn event had been recognised with Swindon showing interest in using the course.

8.7 LSC Sussex

PS reported that a leaflet to explain what ‘Train to Gain’ is was available and there was an item on the web entitled ‘Train to Survive’ which DA has details of.


The National Apprenticeship Service had been launched which provided a vacancy matching service under the Skills Funding Agency which will cover Train to Gain etc.


	9.
	Any other business.

There was no other business.



	10.
	Date of next meeting
The next meeting will take place on 17th March 2009 at the earlier time of 9.00 a.m. in City College Brighton and Hove, Exhibition Room, Pelham Tower.

The following meetings will take place on  


Wednesday 20th May 2009


Tuesday 21st July 2009


Tuesday 22nd September 2009


Wednesday 25th November 2009


Tuesday 19th January 2010


Wednesday 17th March 2010



	
	Actions

NN to arrange for an article on the Lawrences of Hove Retail Case study to appear in the Argus.

LB to let CM have a contact name for the new Aldi.

LB to investigate and report back on the developments in the London and Lewes Roads.

AG to speak to Dan Shelley regarding schools using the Tourism Futures website and video.

NN and CC to try once more to contact Kemp Town Traders.

AG to provide NN with leaflets on relief packages for business from the Council for the Tourism Forum and Conference.

NN to contact SEEDA regarding more funding and in particular for Brilliant Brighton training.

NN to ask Brian Bell at the College to take photographs of the event.

LS to obtain quotes on the benefit of the Tourism PET and pass them to NN.
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